Your address, 

email, 

phone

NIR Enterprise Manager

NI Railways

Central Station

Belfast
BT1 3PB

16 November 2014
To Whom It May Concern,

I hold a monthly/annual (delete as required) ticket issued by Translink or travel between X and Y (must be a cross border journey). Copy/Original attached.


As you are no doubt aware the punctuality of cross border rail services is poor. Services are recurrently delayed owing to the failure of both Irish Rail and Translink to:


1. Provide and maintain suitable trains to ensure a reliable service is provided.

2. To maintain the infrastructure on the route in such a condition to allow these services to operate at there timetabled speed.

3. Failure to prioritize in both timetable and daily operation these services.


The service I have paid for is below an acceptable standard and is subject to excessive and recurrent delay. The most recent performance poster for the Dublin - Belfast service on display at Dublin Connolly records a punctuality of x% of trains arriving less than 10 minutes late. The target as you know is set at 90% 

Under the provisions contained within EC 1371/2007 Rail Passengers Rights and Obligations which are mandatory on cross border rail services, I now seek to enforce my legal rights under Article 17 of that regulation.


"Passengers who hold a travel pass or season ticket and who encounter recurrent delays or cancellations during its period of validity may request adequate compensation in accordance with the railway undertakings compensation arrangements. These arrangements shall state the criteria for determining delay and for the calculation of the compensation"


I therefore seek compensation to be paid to me in cash form inline with the provisions of EC 1371/2007. As the neither the Irish Rail or Enterprise passenger charters contains an element on compensation for season ticket holders I seek that the standard domestic Translink 'Delay Repay' scheme be used to determine the compensation level.


Yours sincerely,
______________

[Your name]

